PTO Meeting Minutes

North Liberty Elementary School PTO
General PTO Meeting Minutes
School Media Center

Tuesday, October 14, 2014 7:00PM

Kimberlee Bers, Adrianne Wilk, Amanda Gill, Randy Romer, Amy Weiss, Karlie Gibson, Lisa Watson, Julie MaclLeod,
Kristine Tolleson Melinda Frick, Michelle Weis, Dorothea Solymosi  total 12

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by (Vice President, Amanda Gill)

Treasurer’s report — Last month we spent $216.43 on Grandparents week, $222.88 for Market Day and
we cut the first check of $23, 233 for the down on the play ground.

Committee Heads -

Grandparent’s week- Was very successful. Grandparents enjoyed it. This year we moved the
grandparents to the cafeteria right away so there was not so much standing around waiting.
Grandparents had the opportunity to get their picture taken for $1 with their grandchild. The kids looked
forward to this.

Book Fair- We do not have the total have a final total yet but we know we did over $10,000 in sales which
$2,500 for us. The staff says thank you for the book money.

Parent/Teacher conference meals Oct. 21 &22- Amanda will call parents for food donations we will have
food for 45 people. Dorothea will 48 cupcakes for the 21st.

Elves Workshop- Kim & Melinda have counted all supplies left over from last year and will be getting
ready to start buying supplies for this year. We will be doing this the week of December 8 — 12t

Giving Trees- Kim will be sending teachers an e-mail about this yet this week.

Science Fair meal for judges- November 13™ is the science fair. We usually get the judges subway , chips
and drinks.

Unfinished Business-

Budget- It was discussed to remove summer reading out of the literacy program and give summer
reading $500. Laminate will come out of the Literacy program funds. We will take $1000 out of the
bathroom remodeling and put it towards the playground. The budget was approved by all.

Reading of board policies ~We did the second reading of the by-laws and will do the final reading of the
by-laws next month.



3. Cheerleading uniforms- The cost is $2043 for the new uniforms PTO will pay for $2000.

New Business-

1. Playground contract with Sinclair Recreation- The new playground equipment has been in the
works for two years now. The cost is $30,900 we have been saving fun fair money for the last
two years to be able to make this happen. We have a matching grant that is helping us get this
done. Lisa got input from teachers and playground aides to see what they like.

2. k-3 special activity- Parents would like to see something special for K-3" . Karlie will talk with
the teachers and see if they have any ideas as to what they would like to do. We will table this
for another month.

Principals' Report —

NEXT PTO MEET'NG November 11, 2014, 3:00 PM, School Media Center

Meeting Adjourned at 8:15PM
Prepared by:

Kimberlee Bers

10-16-14



